SELECTMEN’S MEETING - May 17, 2021

Present: Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser
Jennifer Gaudette

Guests: Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy Chris Ellms
Correspondence was read and acted upon.

CHIEF MIKE HO-SING-LOY discussed several calls that used 911 and may fall in the abuse of the 911
system. Margo and Chief Ho-Sing-Loy are working with the resident.

The board signed land use change and timber tax warrants.

The board signed the MS232 Appropriations as Voted at Town Meeting for submission to DRA.

The board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for: Jeff Sabados Map 221, lot 7

MS. CONNORS, made a motion to appoint Nancy Martland and Steve Naboicheck to the
Communication District Planning Committee per Article 17 from the 2021 Town Meeting, seconded by
MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.

Margo discussed the Easton Broadband Survey and several changes that would be made before it is ready
to be distributed in Sugar Hill. Margo also said that she had been told that NHECOOP is looking to
expand their service area.

Jennifer gave the board some additional information in regard to ARPA funds.

Margo completed an application for the NCC Byways Award for the Coffin Pond Improvements as
facilitated by the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission.

Margo shared that John Wagner was concerned in regard to the amount of smoke from the wood boiler at
the highway garage. Jennifer will speak with Doug to see if there is something that could be done.

The board reaffirmed that there is no change at this time on COVID19 policy and that masks are required
in all town buildings.

The board is holding for review, building permits for: Foster — Addition Map 210- Lot 8.2
Jarrett — Garage Map 208, Lot 4

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the meeting regular minutes of May 10, 2021 seconded by
MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MR.
BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday
May 24, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing and face masks required.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Gaudette
Administrative Assistant



